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UPCOMING DATES 

• Board Meetings are being 
held via Zoom due to 
COVID19 restrictions. 

• April Gathering,           
Postponed due to 
COVID19 

• May Gathering,           
Postponed due to 
COVID19 

• Men’s Walk 153, Post-
poned due to COVID19 

• Women’s Walk 154,      
postponed due to 
COVID19 

• No gathering in June  due 
to COVID19 restrictions. 

• July Gathering, July 18, 
Pending. 

• August Gathering, August 
15, Pending.  

Please note that the PO Box number for Pioneer 

Country Emmaus and Chrysalis has changed.   

 

It may take awhile to change all of our forms such as 

applications. Please send any correspondence to: 
 

Pioneer Country Emmaus 

PO Box 271082 

Oklahoma City, OK  73137-1082  



Gathering Postponements 

After careful consideration, the 

Pioneer Country Emmaus and 

Chrysalis Board of Directors 

has decided to not hold a June 

Gathering.  We are watching 

events and will determine if we 

can hold a July Gathering as 

that time approaches.   

We miss seeing you !!!  Please 

continue to pray for the health 

and safety of everyone in the 

community. 

DeColores!  

Susan Good, CLD 



From The Upper Room Emmaus Ministries Office ---- Guidance for the “reopening” of Emmaus 
Ministries Communities: 
 
As dates of planned events approach, Emmaus Ministries communities have been reaching-out to 
the International Office for guidance. Amidst conversations around the reopening of economies, 
the lack of visibility in this COVID-19 pandemic environment is causing the Upper Room as a 
whole to continue to exercise, and to invite its constituencies to prudence. 
 
At this stage, while the severity of the pandemic has been – arguably - drastically reduced as a 
result of radical social distancing measures, there remains a multitude of questions surrounding 
the nature, the transmission, the impact on the human-being, and an efficient response to the vi-
rus. 
 
More than ever the future is filled of unknowns, and fear is a reality for many potential team mem-
bers and participants. The impressive COVID-19 related death toll and the huge media focus – 
with, at times, spectacular footages – will remain engraved in many minds for some time. Here 
again, trauma and its consequences will be real for many potential team members and partici-
pants. 
 
Therefore, as they deliberate, local Emmaus Ministries Communities are encouraged to be sensi-
tive to these realities. Communities are furthermore encouraged to have participants ’ and team 
members’ physical, mental, and spiritual wellbeing as their primary concern, and to ensure that (1) 
for the various aspects of the Emmaus Ministries event, team members are truly in a position to 
create an environment in which participants might experience the grace of God in new and life 
changing ways, and (2) participants are able to avail themselves to that transformative grace. 
 
Where the decision to hold events is taken, Local Emmaus Ministries Communities are encour-
aged: 
 
A- To follow Federal recommendations for gatherings 
 
“Interim Guidance for Administrators and Leaders of Community - and Faith-Based Organizations 
to Plan, Prepare, and Respond to Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19)” 
https://www.cdc.gov/.../guidance-community-faith... 
 
B- To follow State recommendations for gatherings – a TN example is provided below 
 
“Guidance for Gathering together in houses of worship” (in TN). This is an excellent document 
https://www.tn.gov/.../House%20of%20Worship%20Guidance... 
 
C- To follow Local recommendations for gatherings – A Nashville example is provided below 
 
“Metro (Nashville) issues recommendations for religious gatherings” 
https://www.newschannel5.com/.../metro-issues... 
 
As God’s people, we exercise both faith and wisdom. We are confident that those things we hope 
for will become reality, and we always seek to remain in God’s will. 
 
In our case, we know without the shadow of a doubt that events will be held in the future. And, as 
we seek to honor God, team members and participants, together we are invited to prayerfully seek 
divine guidance on the most appropriate season, the location, and conditions in which those 
events will be held. 
 
Much grace and peace going forward.  De Colores! 
 
Rev. Stephane Brooks, Spiritual Director of Emmaus Ministries, The Upper Room 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fcommunity%2Forganizations%2Fguidance-community-faith-organizations.html%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2IhWUikPL464l60IF2cPrDSIrs6B8NvrdEKu1iucAtP9ca5fjZ9DjwzZE&h=AT3U468HvAHuVDfx0eSM5j87ah3
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tn.gov%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Ftn%2Fgovernorsoffice-documents%2FHouse%2520of%2520Worship%2520Guidance%2520FBCI.pdf%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2XkmhoQjxqcse0CepxIPVY8c_JSURC8GX_uRrsW409f2MuHtQqthI3PXc&h=AT15jKf689V64jyYXAcjWkrQ4z
https://www.newschannel5.com/news/metro-issues-recommendations-for-religious-gatherings?fbclid=IwAR3XhSSOjO-xEU-v68EUNIphtoN8Nh1KRXYtRzKw8IXz6H1__NCaFRocaOE


 

Board Openings 

 

The Pioneer Country Emmaus Board of Directors has 

openings for two positions:   

Facilities Representative. 

Chrysalis Representative.   

These positions are open from now, to the end of 2020. 

At the end of that time, the person would either run for a 

three-year term, or roll off the board. The Facilities 

Board Rep person works with a partner to organize the 

physical needs of each walk. (Room assignment, securing 

facilities, organize truck offloading and onloading, etc. )  

The Chrysalis Board Rep  works with Green Country to 

organize Chrysalis flights. If you are interested and want 

to learn more, please send an email to Pioneer Country 

Community Lay Director, Susan Good  

smgood2@gmail.com 



 

 

 

From our Community Spiritual 

Director, Darrell Cates 

In Seminary, my church history professor spoke of a coming 

liturgical revival.  When I attended Green Country Emmaus 

walk #7 in Tulsa, I experienced what he described to us in 

class.  Emmaus helped me experience the grace of God 

through participation in the community of believers and 

what John Wesley referred to as “the means of grace.”   The 

personal practices, the loving accountability of a small group, 

and the agape of a community revived my  discipleship and 

many others in churches I’ve served.     United Methodist 

ministry has allowed me to serve all over Oklahoma and to 

serve in all the Emmaus communities in the sate.   

It is a privilege to serve and offer God’s amazing grace to 

God’s children through the Walk to Emmaus.  It would be an 

honor to visit with any pastor who might be interested in 

knowing more, or become involved in Emmaus, Chrysalis, 

Kairos, or other expressions of this great movement of God.  



Plea for submissions: 

And now a note from your Pioneer Country Emmaus 

Newsletter Representative…..   As the editor of our 

newsletter, Roostertales, it is pretty much up to me 

to fill these pages each month.   Some months that is 

an easy task, and then there are months that are not 

quite as easy.  It would make life a lot easier for me if 

I had a few others submitting a story here and there.   

 

You can hand write your note and give it to me. 

I will gladly type it up and get it into the news-

letter for you. 

We all have a story to tell.  Will you please tell 

yours?  It doesn’t have to be a long one.  You 

don’t need to be an expert writer—I will promise 

to proofread your submission.  And let us be 

honest here, I’m no professional, and haven’t 

had any complaints yet….  We Emmaus folks 

are kind and loving folks, not critical of others, 

right?   

You can type your story on your own computer and send it to me.  I can use it no 

matter if it’s in a Word document, Docx format, or a PDF file.  You can even just 

simply type it straight into an email if that’s easier.  Just get it done!  

Thanks for listening, Linda Edmondson, Newsletter Editor 



Susan Good Community Lay Director c: 405 274-4867 smgood2@gmail.com 

Marvin Scheele Assistant Comm. Lay Director h: 405 330-3751 mscheele3@cox.net 

Darrell Cates Community Spiritual Director c: 405  740-8013  darrellcates@hotmail.com    

Shauna Becker Assistant Comm. Spiritual Director c: 405 820-3178 Shauna.02becker@gmail.com 

Jeff Bull Secretary/Training 405 312-3063  okiebull13@gmail.com 

Jeannie Millican  Treasurer / Photographer c: 405  255-4764    jsmillican@aol.com  

Karen Mitchell Registrar C: 405 820-3829 Karen.mitchell23@yahoo.com 

Phil Christie  Facilities / Security c: 405  923-2189  pdcisme@hotmail.com   

 Facilities / Security    

Nina Lipe Gatherings/ Music c: 405 596-3353 NinaLipeokc@gmail.com  

Peety Luka 4th Day c: 405 642-9385 dluka7577@gmail.com 

Wendy Daughety  Kitchen/ Snacks c: 405  210-8327  wendy.daughety@gmail.com    

Monte Daughety Kitchen/ Snacks c: 405 474-0007 montedaughety@gmail.com 

Dena Lewis General Agape c: 405 650-4266 Dena.lewis@me.com 

Mary Nethercutt  Personal Agape c: 405  659-2964  mnethercutt@firstchurchokc.com  

 Chrysalis Coordinator   

Linda Edmondson Newsletter c: 405 742-5019 Lin.Edmondson@att.net 

PCEmmausNewsletter@gmail.com 

Ken Edmondson Past Community Lay Director c: 405 612-3082 kdedmondson@att.net 

2020                    Pioneer  Country  Emmaus  Board  Of  Directors                   2020 

We are an Emmaus and Chrysalis Community, serving central Oklahoma and the Greater Oklahoma City area. 

 

Website:   Pioneercountryemmaus.org                      Email:  PCEmmausNewsletter@gmail.com 

Mail to:       Pioneer Country Emmaus, Post Office Box 271082, Oklahoma City, Ok 73137-1082 


